File No. 12589

Baltimore, April 1, 1911.

Wm. S. Manning, Esq.,

General Superintendent,

Public Parks & Squares.

Dear Sir:

I have yours of the 27th, in reference to the contracts with the Southern Electric Company and the General Electric Company for transformers for the Park Department.

From your statement, I see no reason why the Park Board should attempt to enforce the penalties provided for in the Contracts for delay.

I also beg to advise you that, in my opinion, there is little chance of the so-called Bloede Ordinance being passed in the immediate future.

> Truly yours, Edgar Allan Poë, (Signed) City Solicitor.

File No. 12590

Baltimore, April 1, 1911.

Harry P. Hooper, Esq., Comptroller.

Dear Sir:

I have your favor of the 31st, in reference to Ordinance F. B. 1262, degreasing the limits of Lexington Street Market, on the East side of Eutaw Street, 250 feet South from Saratoga Street.

I understand that the Mayor failed to return the Ordinance to the Council, approved or disapproved, within five Legislative days after it had been submitted to him. The Ordinance, therefore, is now effective, and it is the duty of the Police Dapartment, of course, to see that the provisions of the Ordinance are enforced.

As to the stall licensees, it seems to me that it would be